Superintendent’s Report

July 25th, 2022
I. New Administrators

· I would like to take this opportunity to officially welcome Mrs. Amanda Butler as the Chief Academic Officer, Mr. Steve Rucker as Chief of Student Supports and Mrs. Sara Jump as the new principal at Taylorsville Elementary.
II. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
· Next meeting scheduled for July 26th 
· Administrator retreat held on July 18th. 
III. Program Director’s Meeting Agenda
· No meeting in July - scheduled as needed during the summer months
IV. Out of District Travel
· KSBA on July 15th-16th 
IV. Update on District Nurse Positons
· The district has recently lost two nurses with a third retiring in December.  As a result, I feel this is a good time to re-evaluate how we provide health services to the students and staff of Spencer Co.  I have mentioned in our health meetings my desire have a nurse practitioner in the district.  This is a trend many districts have embraced and if planned correctly, could be done with minimum financial impact.  However, part of this plan would be to consider LPN’s in our schools instead of RN’s.  This is more than likely a goal for next school year and a full proposal will be brought to the board for approval at a later date. However, the current vacancies gives us the first opportunity to potentially make this happen.  Mr. Rucker and I will share more on the vision for health services in Spencer County Schools.
V. Active Shooter Training

· Local law enforcement recently completed an active shooter drill at SCMS.  This was a real life simulation so that they would be better acclaimed with our schools.  One was held at the SCHS last summer.
VI. District Financial Audit
· Auditors will be in the district on Aug. 8th to begin the yearly review process.
VII. District Goal 2022-2023

· The goals that we discussed at the last meeting are attached for your review.
